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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

This announcement is made by Geely Automobile Holdings Limited (the “Company”, together with
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) on a voluntary basis.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company announces that it has been advised by #i{L7;
I LB A PR/ T (Zhejiang Geely Holding Group Company Limited, “Geely Holding”), a
company owned as to 91.08% by Mr. Li Shufu (“Mr. Li”), an executive director and the controlling
shareholder of the Company, that Geely Holding and Volvo Car Corporation (“Volvo Cars”), another
company controlled by Mr. Li, that Geely Holding and Volvo Cars intend to merge their existing
combustion engine operations (the “Proposed Transaction”) into a stand-alone business in order to
establish a new global supplier that will seek to develop next generation combustion engines and
hybrid powertrains.

The Company would like to clarify that it is not a party to the Proposed Transaction and it is not
partnering with Geely Holding or Volvo Cars in relation to the Proposed Transaction.

The Company does not rule out the possibility of exploring potential cooperation opportunities with
the merged unit of Geely Holding and Volvo Cars in the future if such cooperation is in the interests
of the Company and the shareholders as a whole.

Each of Geely Holding and Volvo Cars is a connected person of the Company for the purpose of the
Listing Rules. In this connection, to the extent that any actual cooperation takes place or is proposed
to take place with Geely Holding or Volvo Cars, the Company will comply with the relevant
requirements of the Listing Rules with respect to connected transaction and/or continuing connected
transactions as and when appropriate.



Shareholders and potential investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the
securities of the Company.

By order of the Board of
Geely Automobile Holdings Limited
David C.Y. Cheung
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 8 October 2019
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